Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 1/26 — 2/1, 2025)

1. Praise God that the Chile church had a blessed summer retreat in the beginning of January.
Brothers and sisters had a wonderful fellowship time with the Lord as well as with each other.
Please pray that God continue to lead the Chile church and help brothers and sisters to grow
their faith in Him in the new year.

2. Pastor SiuWa, his wife YuYu, their two sons and YuYu’s parents are visiting China for more than
a month. It has been many years since their last visit. Pray for safe travels and to have many
opportunities to share the Gospel with their loved ones in China. Meanwhile, Rev. Lee and his
wife will be staying at Pastor SiuWa’s house helping to shepherd the Chile church. Please pray
for God’s protection and provision during their stay.

3. Praise God that Pastor SiuWa’s oldest son was just admitted to the University of Chile’s law

school. Pray that God continues to guide him in his study and more importantly continue to
touch his heart to serve humbly in the church’s children/youth ministry.
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